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The Cathedral Singers
Background

The Cathedral Singers was formed in 1989 by Mrs Shirley Mills at the behest of the then Dean of Sydney, Bishop Ken Short, to sing in St Andrew’s Cathedral when the men and boys choir was on tour or holidays. The Cathedral Singers is now an independent choir, but remains a mixed adult choir (ages 17 and over) that maintains a wider ministry singing cathedral repertoire in churches around Sydney and beyond, particularly presenting music beyond the scope of parish resources. This ministry is considered central to the work of The Cathedral Singers.

The Cathedral Singers also tours regularly, including to the UK in 2008 when they sang in such places as Westminster and Bath Abbeys and Salisbury, Bristol, Norwich, Wells, Lichfield and Portsmouth Cathedrals. An upcoming tour is planned for England in August 2011 singing in

Westminster, Southwark, Peterborough, St Edmundsbury, Ripon, and Ely Cathedrals, the great York Minster and possibly St Paul’s Cathedral, London. The Choir has also made recordings including two in 2006; a live sampler and a full-length, self titled CD. A second full-length CD was recorded in 2008 of the music sung on tour in England, and a third of Christmas music is being launched in October 2010.

The Choir rehearses weekly on Wednesday evenings (7.30-9.30pm) at St John’s Church, corner of Pacific Highway and St Johns Avenue, Gordon. The Director of The Cathedral Singers is Mr Jim Abraham
Duties

· There is a general "two rehearsal rule" -  choristers must attend the two rehearsals prior to an event in order to sing at the event. This can be varied at Jim’s discretion, but if people can't make both rehearsals they must check with him first that it is OK to sing on the day.

· The only firm dress regulation is that closed-toe black shoes are compulsory.
· Rehearsals on the day are normally an hour before the service but can be earlier, so we need to keep an eye on the times published in the music list.

· We wear cassocks for rehearsal on the day, cassocks and surplices for services, and cassocks and cravats for recitals.
· At your first rehearsal, Jan Kneeshaw will "measure you up" for robes. There is a $50 deposit for robes and music, which is refundable on leaving the choir.

· There is a small initial joining fee ($10 from memory) but I need to check with the treasurer how much it is - there is no panic for that.
· The Librarian Lynn Bock, will provide you with a music library number, and a TCS music folder that must be used for all services and recitals.

· An attendance book ("the book") is available each Wednesday for choristers to cross their names off for rehearsals and services they can't attend. We need choristers to be diligent in keeping the book up-to-date so that the director knows in advance who is available, the membership secretary knows when deputies are needed and the librarians can organise the right number of music copies.
· The membership secretary, Jan Kneeshaw, must be advised directly of short-notice absences.

Her contact details are: 
0411 785 117
Jan.kneeshaw@optusnet.com.au
The Cathedral Singers Inc
GPO Box 569 GORDON NSW 2072
email:  thecathedralsingers@bigpond.com

Phone:  02 9144 4915     Mobile:  0411 785 117

www.cathedralsingers.org.au
